Dove Hill Homeowners Association
July 11, 2019   Minutes 
Meeting was called to order at 703 PM by Stan Buehler
Board members present were introduced; Stan Buehler (President) and Mona Tebeau (Treasurer)
Scott Wales provided a short statement to redress the change of the board and copies of the Joint Statement to Homeowners of Dove Hill were provided by Stan.
Involved community discussion continued for several minutes to allow voicing of opinions and to help foster communication.
Scott was asked to provide some of the details behind the events leading up to and the vote for inclusion to the Fire Protection district. Detlef also included some of the background.
The flood plain issue was brought up and much discussion evolved. Several areas of potential misunderstanding exist as to the need for a permanent easement instead of temporary access. Stan will work to get current information and to provide insight to those homeowners involved. The goal is to eliminate the flooding issues and to clean up the general area.
Approximately 15 minutes of discussion occurred around the need for covenants and the review committee. Stan asked Detlef if he would be willing to continue the effort to clean-up the covenants. Detlef indicated that he would think about it and would get back to Stan in the future. Stan committed to having the existing covenants in electronic version before the September HOA meeting.
Nick Holladay asked about the potential of dropping out of ECCV Water District. Several minutes of discussion to include the potential of, if wells dried up would ECCV be on the hook to provide City Water to Dove Hill. Stan will get with ECCV to determine what value it is to remine within the district.
Stan mentioned that the By-laws also will need to be brought up to standards and that they do NOT have to be approved by 66% positive vote and do NOT have to be filed with the State of Colorado. The approved By-Laws only need to be published to the entire community and captured as a final document.
Stan again requested that the entire group at this meeting remain involved and work for the betterment of the community. Stan’s desire is to have this neighborhood envied as the place to live in The South-East Metro Area.
Paula Maesters mentioned some strange discoveries at their house when they returned from a vacation. A strange wallet, bear bottle cap in their recently cleaned garage, garage door open, and Barn door ajar. Nothing missing but several items disturbed.  Be on the lookout for strange happenings in the neighborhood, around your house and your neighbors. If you see something, say something. Call the police!
There is an informational meeting on the new recreational center to be built near Infinity Middle School on July 18th from 6 – 8 PM. Questions were asked about the Dove Hill use of the facility and the cost related.
The request was made to have a community bar-b-que. Stan suggested that the Park (Tract A) would be a good location. The HOA will provide the meat (Hamburgers and hotdogs) Buns, plates and utensils. Homeowners would bring a side dish and desert to share. Date is still TBD.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:37 PM.
Those in attendance:
Alisa Bishop				Stan Buehler			Ben & Rachel Canaham
David Champlin			Bill & Pam Jones		Larry & Tina Crowley
Rich Davis				Kelley Ford			Osman & Paula
Brenda Helling				Nike Holladay			Detlef Kurpanek
Jason Lund				Rita Lund			Ann Moore	
Wes Pembrook			Mona Tebeau			Scott & Diane Wales
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